
April 17th, 2023, 7:00pm 

MQP Board of Education 

Meeting Minutes 

In attendance: 

Danielle Emert 

Lisa Schulte 

Tricia Steffens 

Ms. Smith 

Kelly Pimmel (on Zoom) 

Steve Notestine 

Eric Field 

Denise Molen 

Beth Ward (on Zoom) 

Beth Radefeld 

Fr. Craig 

Yvette Pelikan 

 

Opening prayer 

Voting: 

March minutes were voted on and passed.  

Committee Discussion: 

Inclusion - Inclusion met last week, and the committee continues to work on the booklet of all services 

MQP has to offer for Inclusion. Steve Notestine and Kelly Pimmel will be taking over as co-chairs of the 

Inclusion Committee as of next year. 

Marketing – Committee members have been working on Spring Festival, updating new family/student 

documents for folders, and designing a logo for the Inclusion booklet.   

Security – Bulletproof glass is ready for installation and is scheduled for the first of May. We purchased 

325 square feet of bulletproof material for the windows. 

Middle school – Committee is a go for middle school madness. Still looking for volunteers to help set up.  

 



Principal Update:  

Enrollment for 2023 – 2024 is currently at 404 (higher than the current enrollment). The 8th grade 

celebrated their Confirmation. The 2nd Graders had their First Communion Enrollment Ceremony. The 

calendar for the next academic year is being worked on. The BOE was presented with a tentative draft of 

the calendar. Iowa test scores update: the BOE reviewed the Fall 2022 assessment.  

Pastor Update:  

Much work will be done on the property and the buildings this Summer.  

Bylaws and Policies:   

The BOE was presented with a draft version of the Discipline/Conduct policy for review.  

BOE President called a vote to approve revised and updated policies: Enrollment (9), Human Sexuality 

(10), Kindergarten screening (11), Maintenance (12), PSR (13), Ongoing Religious Instruction (14), 

Standard of behavior for adult policy (24), Communication of standards of behavior policy (24a), 

Violence, Prevention, and Safety (25), and Parish Facilities Usage (26).-All have been approved.  

Closing prayer 

Meeting adjourned 

 


